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TOWNSHIP OF LONG HILL 
TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
December 3, 2014 
 
Mayor Piserchia read the following statement: 
 
STATEMENT OF ADEQUATE NOTICE 
“In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Law of New Jersey, adequate notice of this meeting was 
posted in the November 20,  2014 edition of  the Echoes Sentinel and on the  Township website 
[www.longhillnj.us]  as well as the bulletin board in the Municipal Building on November 12, 2014 and has 
remained continuously posted as the required notices under the Statute.  In addition, a copy of this notice 
is and has been available to the public and is on file in the office of the Municipal Clerk.”  The Township 
Committee decided to change the start time to 1:00 PM at the November 26, 2014 meeting. The clerk 
posted notice on the township bulletin board on November 26, and notified the newspapers, without 
publication due to expired deadlines.  The information was also posted on the website on November 26, 
2014. 
 
OPEN PUBLIC MEETING: Mayor Piserchia opened the meeting at 1:00 PM 
 
All present recited the PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Piserchia, Deputy Mayor Rae, Committeeman Meringolo and 
Committeeman Roshto were present.  Committeeman Schuler was absent   
 
Budget Work Session –there will be no comments from the public during the work session 
 
CFO Ho and Administrator Henry presented the Committee members with their Budget Packets 
and reviewed the power point presentation created by CFO Ho for this initial budget work 
session. There was a discussion and a question and answer session.  It was decided that at the 
December 10, 2014 scheduled Township Committee meeting, the Department Heads would be 
scheduled for 30 minutes each to discuss in detail their capital requests and operating budgets. 
They should arrive 30 minutes prior to their scheduled appointment times in order for the 
meeting to be continuous. 
Mr. Henry will make the necessary arrangements with the departments. Everyone was 
reminded that the start time of the December 10th meeting had been changed to begin at  
6:30 PM 
 
DISCUSSION / ACTION ITEMS: There were no items to discuss 
 
OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Mayor Piserchia announced the Appointment of Nora DiDia to a 2-year term as 2nd alternate to 
Historic Preservation Advisory Committee. 
 
MEETING OPEN TO THE PUBLIC: no comments 
  
ADJOURNMENT: 
Deputy Mayor Rae made a motion, seconded by Committeeman Meringolo to adjourn.  The 
meeting adjourned at 2:27 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Cathy Reese, RMC, CMR 
Township Clerk 

Approved December 31, 2014 


